
Interesting  phone
conversation…
and results.

My 2nd daughter lives in Florida and is trying to make it to
Ohio for her sister’s wedding. The cost of round trip tickets
have gone up recently. She called today to see if she could
get a little assistance from me for the tickets. Well, we
started  talking  about  the  ticket  prices  she  found,  and
layovers here or there. Found out that the major cost of the
tickets was always the return flight to Florida.

So I realize it may cost a bit more, but I offered to drive
her back down to Fla. This way I get to spend more time with
my daughter and I get to see my son-in-law. He can’t make it
to the wedding since he just started a new job and does not
have any time off accumulated yet. 2 birds, 1 stone. I like
that.

Now there are a few hickups in the plan. I was planning on
going with some friends to a Cubs/Tigers game. No can do. I’ll
be on my way to Florida. Sorry Taylhis and Admin… I will be
spending a bit of cash to get the truck ready to go to
Florida. I’m thinking I will need at least the a pair of
tires. The front tires are in need of replacement. Not bad for
driving short distances, but I’m not sure I would trust them
for 8 to 12 hours of non-stop driving. Then of course there
are the general problems with taking care of the animals while
we are gone, but I’ve worked that out before.

I’m  really  looking  forward  to  getting  some  time  with  the
Florida family. Can’t wait. I don’t even have to schedule any
extra vacation, it is already taken care of for the wedding.

More plans and things to do, but that is the fun of life….
Right?
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